PART- C

Answer any *five* of the following.

8. (a) A	add suffixes to the following				
	(i) Wreck	(ii) Happy	(iii) Govern		
				$(3 \times 1 = 3 \text{ Marks})$	
(b)	Write the plural forms				
	(i) Louse	(ii) Dozen	(iii) Father -in-law		
				$(3 \times 1 = 3 \text{ Marks})$	
(c)	Add prefixes to form the negat				
	(i) Fortunate	(ii) Legitimate	(iii) Equal		
				$(3 \times 1 = 3 \text{ Marks})$	
(d)					
	(ii) Last month, my wife (visit)) France for attending a	meeting.		
	(iii) He (finish) his work yester	day.			
				$(3 \times 1 = 3 \text{ Marks})$	
(e)					
	(i) The guests will arrive	ten			
				$(3 \times 1 = 3 \text{ Marks})$	
(f)	Change the voice				
(ii) Open the door.					
	(iii) They drew a circle in the n	norning.			
				$(3 \times 1 = 3 \text{ Marks})$	
(g)					
	(iii) "Call the first witness, said	the Judge"			
				$(3 \times 1 = 3 \text{ Marks})$	
(h)	Correct the following sentence	S			
	(i) Keep there the book.				
	(ii) See you on the theater.				
	(iii) My father was fond for old	songs.			
				$(3 \times 1 = 3 \text{ Marks})$	
	(4)				

22BP11	(Pages: 4)	Name
		Reg. No

FIRST YEAR B.P.Ed. (INTEGRATED) DEGREE EXAMINATION, APRIL 2023

(Regular/Supplementary/Improvement)

CCI5U BPEI TI / CCI9U BPEI TI – ENGLISH

(2015 Admission onwards)

Time: Three Hours Maximum: 75 Marks

Answer any *three* questions from **Part A** and *one* question from a **Part B**. Question from **Part C** is **compulsory**.

PART A

Answer any *three* of the following.

1. (a) Read the following passage and answer the questions in a sentence each:

Do birds know how to come back home after a long flight? Bird scientists, known as ornithologists, say that bird know exactly where they are and where their nests are. Even the young ones can fly hundreds of nautical miles without losing their way. How do they do it? God has given them a tremendous sense of direction; possibly they have a compass of shorts in their brain. Every year, we can see birds from North India Fly to the south. In India we have several bird sanctuaries where birds from both parts of the globe come, spend a few months and return when when the climatic conditions in their home land are more favourable. When it is winter in the northern hemisphere, it is summer in the southern hemisphere. The birds which cannot stand the cold climate fly to the warmer regions. They are called migratory birds. They can fly non-stop up to twenty hours or so in one stretch and cover a few hundred miles in one stop. The migratory birds always fly in groups.

- (i) Who is an ornithologist?
- (ii) Why do we call some birds migratory?
- (iii) Are the seasons same in both hemispheres.
- (iv) Do the migratory birds fly single or in groups?
- (v) How long can migratory birds fly?

 $(5 \times 2 = 10 \text{ Marks})$

(b) Write a précis of the above passage in above one – third of its length.

 $(1 \times 5 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

2. (a) Write the synonyms of the following words

(i) Alien (ii) Banish

(iii) Enrage

(iv) Devoid

 $(5 \times 1 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

(v) Lavish

(b) Write the antonyms of the following words.

(i) Finite (ii) Care

(iii) Exhale (iv) Quit

it (v) Merit

 $(5 \times 1 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

(1) Turn Over

(c) Give one word substitute for the following:	
(i) One who compiles dictionary.	(ii) A w
(iii) Place where fruit trees are grown.	(iv) Gov
(v) One who carves in stones.	

(ii) A war of religions.

(iv) Government by one man.

 $(5 \times 1 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

- 3. (a) Rewrite the following sentences to form a meaning full paragraph.
 - (i) In some places they shake hands, in some other places, they kiss and in certain societies touching is considered rude.
 - (ii) Every country / society has a different perception of touch as a means of communication.
 - (iii) Generally haptic customs are common for greetings.
 - (iv) Haptics refers to the sense of touch.
- (v) Different haptic customs exist in the world.

 $(5 \times 1 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

- (b) Punctuate the following sentences:
 - (i) Gandhiji Nehruji and Netaji fought for Indias freedom.
 - (ii) Have you read eliots tradition and individual talent.
 - (iii) Im dennis.
 - (iv) Why are you late?
 - (v) It is napoleon who said the word impossible is not in my dictionary.

 $(5 \times 1 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

(c) Make notes of the following passage:

Chocolate diamonds that are actually brown diamonds are compared to the well-known white diamond, which aren"t of much worth. Diamonds are produced in mines. The best known diamond mines are in Australia, South Africa and Russia. The largest diamond mine was discovered in 1976 in the desert of Australia near a little creek named Lake Argyle. Diamonds are created under very extreme conditions of pressure and high temperature. It is a general misunderstanding that there exist only white colourless diamonds. Actually, diamonds exist in many different colours. The value of a diamond is based on its shape, brightness and colour. Before the development of the Argyle Diamond mine in Australia in 1986, most brown diamonds were considered worthless for jewelry; they were not even assessed on the diamond colour scale, and were predominantly used for industrial purposes.

 $(1 \times 5 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

4. (a) Write a story from the following outline

A lion His sleep disturbed by a little mouse Lion furious catches the mouse begs for mercy I may be useful to you lion laughs sets him free lion caught in a net the mouse comes to his help.

 $(1 \times 5 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

(2)

22BP11

(b) Prepare a notice to inform the students about the Inter Collegiate Debate competition.

 $(1 \times 5 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

(c) You are participating in a group discussion on the topic "World War III for Water" write five sentence in favour of it.

 $(1 \times 5 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

5. (a) Introduce yourself in an interview held for the selection to Kerala Blasters. Write down five sentences.

 $(1 \times 5 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

- (b) Expand the following proverb:
 - (i) Knowledge is Power

Or

(ii) Necessity is the mother of invention

 $(1 \times 5 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

- (c) Turn each of the following into police requests
 - (i) Bring me some water (Father to son)
 - (ii) Close the door (Brother to sister)
 - (iii) Lend me your pen (to a friend)
 - (iv) Repeat the question (student to teacher)
 - (v) Tell me the time (to a classmate)

 $(5 \times 1 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

PART – B

Answer any one question.

6. (a) Write a letter to the editor of a newspaper on reckless driving.

Oı

(b) Write a letter to your friend describing your recent visit to a place of historical importance.

 $(1 \times 15 = 15 \text{ Marks})$

7. (a) Write a short speech in five sentences about "Mobile phones are necessary evils today".

 $(1 \times 5 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

(b) Write a paragraph about "Brain drain"

 $(1 \times 5 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

(c) You are organizing a camp for young writers. You invite a poet of great eminence to make a speech. He accepts your invitation. Prepare a conversation between you and the poet.

 $(1 \times 5 = 5 \text{ Marks})$

(3) Turn Over